
Residency closure/reduction policy  
 
It is the intention of the school to continue offering high quality ACGME accredited 
residency programs. However, at times it may be necessary to reduce the number of 
residents in a particular program or, under special circumstances, close a program. In 
the event residency closure or reduction is necessary the school will follow the 
guidelines described below.  
 
Administrative Responsibility  
The administration will inform residents immediately after the decision to reduce or 
close a program has been made. The faculty of the residency program and the 
administration will assist displaced residents in locating and securing alternative training 
opportunities. This would include making calls to other programs or writing letters on the 
resident’s behalf. The  
School cannot guarantee all residents will be placed in a training program and can 
assume no financial or civil liability for the continued training of the affected residents 
beyond the date of expiration of their program. Every effort will be made to allow 
residents to complete their current year of training.  
 
Residency Reduction  
If a decision were made to reduce the number of available residency positions the first 
opportunity would be during the MATCH process. Reducing the number of PG 1 
positions offered each year would gradually reduce the overall number of trainees.  
 
Residency Closure  
If the School of Medicine finds it necessary to close a residency program it will notify 
affected residents as soon as the decision has been made. The residents will be notified 
in writing of the school’s decision and will be informed of the date the program will close. 
The program will do its best to assist in placing residents elsewhere.  
 
Change in accreditation status  
If the accreditation status of any of the ACGME approved residency programs changes, 
the Program Director must inform residents of any possible adverse effects that may 
have on the program.  
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